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SPONSOR: Representative Madalena

BILL SHORT TITLE: Motor Vehicle Plates for Indian Tribes, Nations and Pueblos.

DESCRIPTION: This bill enacts in statute an long-honored, but unwritten, policy of the motor vehicle division (and Department before 1987). In the same way that vehicles owned by state and local governments are given a unique license plate, but are not registered or titled by MVD, this bill would allow Indian tribes, nations and pueblos the same treatment. These vehicles would be given a distinctive registration plate, but not be charged for the plate, title or registration. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  Emergency clause; effective on signing.

FISCAL IMPACT: Apparently this procedure has been done on an informal basis for many years. No registration fees are in the SHTD revenue estimate. Hence, the loss of revenues may be discounted.

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT: Vehicle-specific information, coupled with the plate data, will be retained in MVD’s computer systems. The average new registration transaction costs about $5. Thus, this cost will not be offset by revenue. On the other hand, the MVD workload already includes this pseudo-registration activity.

OTHER IMPACTS AND ISSUES: The overall impact of this bill will be to slow down or forestall individual tribes and pueblos from making and issuing tribal license plates. NM police will have difficulty identifying ownership of tribally-registered vehicles in the case of theft or accident. Having all information about all vehicles likely to be on the roads and highways of New Mexico is a great public benefit. 




















































